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Memo 
To: Board of Commissioners 

From: Doug Coutts, Director 

Date: 11/8/2022 

Re: Comprehensive Plan Programs 

Tennis Center-Proposal 

Matt received the included Tennis Center facility concept that aligns with the Comprehensive Plan. This 

is a discussion item for this meeting. 

 

Aquatic Wellness Center 

The Joint Pool Committee will be meeting on Tuesday, November 15th to discuss the facility scope and 

look at some ideas for the facility going forward. We have begun discussions with ARC on the 

Contractual document for the design and have received an initial proposal document from them. The 

Joint Pool Committee will be meeting on Tuesday the 15th to discuss it and it is included in your board 

packet. I have also received a draft PowerPoint from the Foundation for community presentations 

which the Committee will review as well and I will bring an updated version to the board meeting. In 

the process to release the $400,000 budget allocation, I have sent out letters to the Tribes that have 

indicated regional claims to the property in Community Park to comment on the Pool Project. Sent in a 

form to the Department of Archaeology and Historical Preservation and received a determination of 

“No Cultural Resources Impact”. 

 

Campground 

Worked with the RCO to get another extension (Final one) for the Campground Project until the end of 

2023. We have the septic sites for the Campground located and Onsite Septic systems is contacting the 

county and will work with us for the site registration they need. 

 

 

 


